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Dear Parish Family,  
 

Thank you to all those who worked so hard to make this year’s All-Class Reunion last weekend 
special.  Special thanks to Angie Mackell and Tom Costello who worked very hard to make this 
event happen. Also, thanks to our parish and school staff, our adult and student liturgical choirs, 
Deacon Mike Braun ‘65 who preached our Reunion Mass, and all those who attended.  Special 
thanks to the members of the liturgical choir who also served other Masses this weekend.  They 
include:  Anna Erdosy, Faye Eskew, Lashanti Gunn, and Reanna Hollada.  Also, every year the 

management and staff of the Indianapolis Marriott East do an outstanding job with our social and dinner.  A successful All-Class Reunion 
requires a collaborative and cooperative effort on the part of all. 
 

Feedback from alumni, especially the honorees and their families, suggests that the evening could not have gone better.  The food was 
delicious.  Alumni, however, most enjoy the opportunity to visit with former classmates and friends.  The highlight of the evening, of course, 
was the presentation of awards.   
 

Each year the $1,000 Bob Kiley Scholarship is awarded to an outstanding 8
th
 grader who is an altar server.  This year’s award winner was 

Madelynn Martin.  Congratulations to her and her parents, Jerry and Diana Martin.  Although Madelynn suffered a sprained ankle in a 
basketball game earlier in the afternoon and spent part of the afternoon in the emergency room, she was present at the dinner and accepted her 
scholarship. 
 

We also recognized Tom Costello for all he did for Little Flower School as Director of Stewardship and Administration.  In my introduction 
to the award, I highlighted some of his achievements.  Perhaps the most important was during the early to mid-2000's when parish income 
and school enrollment were decreasing.  Tom’s careful management of parish and school finances made it possible for Little Flower Parish 
and School to continue to thrive.  
 

Also, congratulations to four outstanding alumni who were added to our Wall of Honor.  All four were graduates of Catholic high schools: St. 
Mary’s Academy, Scecina Memorial High School, and Cathedral High School.  
 

Mike Hassfurder graduated from Little Flower in 1965 and Cathedral High School in 1969.  He went on to earn a Bachelor of Science degree 
in accounting from IUPUI.  In August 1990, Mike became the Vice President and Controller for Standard Change-Makers, Inc. located on the 
Eastside of Indianapolis.  He retired in December 2016.  For the past 27 years, Mike has been a volunteer for the Alzheimer’s Association of 
Greater Indianapolis, including eight years on the Board of Directors.  Mike and his wife Susan (LF Class of 1970) are members of Holy 
Spirit at Geist Parish in Fishers, Indiana, where he is a member of the liturgy committee, a Eucharistic minister, an usher, and an altar server. 
 

Kevin and Lori Watts Johnson both graduated from Little Flower in 1973 and Scecina in 1977.   They fondly remember Little Flower being 
the center of everything in their lives, whether it be faith, family, or friends. They were married at Little Flower in 1981.  Their children, 
Anne and Tommy, were both baptized at Little Flower.  During their young married life, Lori was instrumental in starting a “Young Married 
Couples” group and coached volleyball and kickball. Kevin served on the Parish Council and was a Eucharistic minister.  Together, they 
were moderators of the CYO Youth Group.  After moving to Seymour, Indiana, in 1991, they were both very active members of St. Ambrose 
Parish and in the larger community. Since moving back to Indianapolis, Lori and Kevin have been active members of Holy Spirit Parish and 
are actively involved with Scecina Memorial High School, Lori as a member of the Scecina Women’s Circle and Kevin as a member of the 
Scecina Board of Directors.  
 

Sister Davida Lund, OSF graduated from Little Flower in 1951.  After graduating from St. Mary Academy, she joined the Sisters of St. 
Francis, Oldenburg, on September 8, 1955. Sister Davida spent over 35 years teaching in schools across Indiana, Illinois, Ohio, and Missouri.  
She was a Pastoral Assistant for 4 years in Beattyville, Kentucky, and a receptionist at St. Anthony Messenger Press in Cincinnati, Ohio, for 
9 years.  She returned to the Motherhouse in Oldenburg, Indiana, in 2010, where she has since served as a telephone operator.  Sister Davida 
is not only an alumna of Little Flower.  She also had the privilege (her words) of teaching at Little Flower from 1981 to 1984.  
 

Have a wonderful week. 
 

fr. bob  
SVDP THANKSGIVING HELP 

The Society of St. Vincent de Paul is in 
need of food donations for our 
Thanksgiving bags of food that we give 
to families in our Little Flower area. We 
are in need of instant potatoes, stuffing 
mix, canned green beans, corn, fruit, 

and packaged gravy mixes. These items can be dropped 
off at the parish center or placed in the SVDP cart in the 
back of the church anytime before Nov. 15. Your 
generosity is greatly appreciated.  
 

SVDP Christmas Help 

It seems impossible to imagine that 
Christmas is rapidly approaching but 
the Little Flower Christmas elves are 

busily soliciting families from our 
school and neighborhood. If you or a 
work/social/prayer group would like to 

sponsor a family please contact Judy Corpuz 317-353-

0939 or the Parish Office by November 20. The size of 
the family can be selected based on your needs. 
 
 



THE THIRTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  

 

 
 

For the Week of November 13 - 19, 2017 
 

13 November Monday 

 5:30 p.m. Christy Deal 

14 November Tuesday  

 5:30 p.m. Roberta Bruno by Joseph Bruno 

15 November Wednesday 

 5:30 p.m. Tom Doyle by Norm and Ann McCarty 

16 November Thursday 

 1:30 p.m. Greentree – Norbert Mauer 

 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 

17 November Friday  

 8:30 a.m. Fr. Francis Tuohy by Bill Greenan 

 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 

18 November Saturday-Vigil of the 33rd Sunday of Ordinary 

Time 

 5:00 p.m. Chris Cardis by Jane Bell 

19 November Sunday – The 33rd Sunday of Ordinary Time    

 8:30 a.m. Veronica Ernstes by LF Adult Choir 

 10:30 a.m. Charlie McConahay by Bill and Laura Fleak and 
Family 

 6:00 p.m.  For the People 

 
November 12 -19, 2017 

 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Blood Pressure Check after all Masses in Gathering Area 

 Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 9:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 School 9:30 a.m. Book Fair 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 St. Therese 1:30 p.m. Franciscan Associates 

Monday St. Therese 10:00 a.m. Little Friends Play Group 

 Holy Family 6:30 p.m. SoulCore  

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. Baptism Class 

 Duffey Hall 7:00 p.m. Men’s Club 

Tuesday St. Therese 9:30 a.m. Legion of Mary 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Choir 

 St. Therese 7:00 p.m. RCIA 

 Duffey Hall 7:00 p.m. Little Flower 
Neighborhood Association 

 Gym 7:30 p.m. Little Flower Athletic 
Commission 

Wednesday St. Patrick 6:00 p.m. Finance Council 

Thursday Holy Family & 
St. Therese 

12:00 p.m SVDP 

 St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA  

Friday St. Therese 9:00 a.m. SVDP 

 Duffey Hall 6:00 p.m. Cub Scouts Cake Auction 

Saturday St. Therese 7:07 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group 

  9:00 a.m. Men’s Club Clean-Up Day 

 St. Therese 9:00 a.m.  SVDP 

 New Parishioner Registration after all Masses 

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 Church 8:30 a.m. Rite of Acceptance 

 School 9:30 a.m.  Religious Ed 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Youth Choir Practice 

 
 

 

We remember our parishioners, 

Isabella Mathias and Betty 

Caito, who passed away. Isabella 
was 93 years old and enjoyed 
coming to school liturgies and 

sitting with the students.  She had a very strong faith and was 
very involved in the Ladies Club until about 3 years ago.  
Betty was 81 years old and most recently resided in Florida.  
She was a very generous woman and also had a strong faith.  
Please keep these families in your thoughts and prayers during 
this difficult time.  May God welcome Isabella and Betty into 
his eternal glory! 
 

Are you missing your favorite serving platter, cake pan, or baking 

dish and donate food for funeral luncheons?  If so, you might want 

to stop by the Parish Center and see if it is there.  There are quite a 

few dishes that have not been claimed.  Those that are not claimed 

may be donated to charity.  Thank you!! 

 

PLEASE CONSIDER REMEMBERING 
LITTLE FLOWER PARISH AND SCHOOL 

IN YOUR ESTATE PLANNING 

 

Please remember our parishioners who are ill, homebound, or in a 
nursing home in your thoughts and prayers.  If you get a chance, 
please send them a card or a note!  This week we especially want 
to remember:                       Pat Reese 

5477 E. 18
th

  Street, Indianapolis, IN 46218 
    
Sessions for the Rite of Christian Initiation of 
Adults are available to adults who want to 
learn more about the Catholic faith. Our next 
session will be on Tuesday, November 14, at 

7 p.m. in the Parish Center. Our topic for the 
evening is The Liturgical Year & Advent.  
Please join us! 

 

 STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT AND TREASURE 

YOUR GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH 
 

       Weekly Budget Goal $          13,500.00 

       Collection of November 4 and 5 $          12,411.73 

       Electronic Contributions 10/30– 11/3 $            6,872.50  

Fiscal Year 2017-2018 YTD Actual $        251,824.66 

Fiscal Year 2017-2018 YTD Budget $        256,500.00 

Fiscal Year 2017-2018 YTD DEFICIT $       -   4,675.34 
 

Home Improvement Fund 
September Contributions  $        2,087.83  

October Contributions  $        2,080.33 

November Contributions (to date) $        1,021.00 

 

PLEASE NOTE 
This weekend is Intention Sunday for the Archdiocesan 

United Catholic Appeal: Christ our Hope. Christ our Hope 

provides year-long support to Archdiocesan ministries that 

benefit people in all parishes. You should have received your 

intention card in the mail, but extras are available at the 

church doors. Please take special care that you don’t mistake 

this for the intention card for parish support. Our parish 

awareness campaign for stewardship of time, talent, and 

treasure will take place in February. 
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The next Baptism Preparation Class is 

Monday, November 13, at 7 p.m. in the Parish 
Center.  This class is required for parents who 
are requesting baptism for their child and have 
not previously attended a preparation class. 

Please call the parish center at 357-8352 to let us know you plan to 
attend. Plan ahead, as the next class will not take place until 
February. 
 

On the weekend of November 25 and 26, as we 
celebrate the Feast of Christ the King, lectors, 
servers, music ministers, greeters, ushers, and 
arts and environment ministers will be 
commissioned at all Masses. (Because of their 
special role, Eucharistic ministers will be 
commissioned next spring at the Holy Thursday 
liturgy.) Please plan to come forward for a special 

blessing at whatever Mass you attend. 

 

Catholic Charities Indianapolis 

  

Catholic Charities Indianapolis sponsors monthly caregiver support 

groups for family members/friends who are caregivers of older 

adults. Meetings are open to current caregivers as a way to share 

and learn from each other. Please confirm attendance and for 

additional information, contact Monica Woodsworth at 317-261-

3378 or mwoodsworth@archindy.org. 
  

Northside: 

Date:  Thursday, November 16, 2017, 5:30 – 7 p.m. 

(One week early due to Thanksgiving.) 
 

Location:  Indiana Interchurch Center, 

1100 W. 42
nd

 Street, 46208 
 

Topic:  Caregiver Grief: Grieving for others and yourself 
  

Southside: 

Date:  Monday, November, 20 2017, 5:30 – 7 p.m. 
 

Location:  St. Mark Catholic School, 

541 Edgewood Avenue, 46227 

Topic:  Medicare Update (open enrollment ends December 7) 
 

Other Information: 

• November 16, 10 AM – 2 PM (drop in). Veteran Health Indiana 

Dementia and Memory Care Resource Fair including a dementia 

experience simulation. Free and open to the public. Contact Heather 

Moss-Baker at healther.moss-baker@va.gov or 317-988-3488. 

• November is National Family Caregivers Month. Investigate online 

caregiver resources at the Caregiver Action Network at 

http://caregiveraction.org/ sign up for their monthly e-newsletter. 

• Anytime--Access CICOA’s free caregiver video 

series http://cicoa.org/services/careaware/caregiver-videos/ 

 
Knights of Columbus 

Our Lady of Fatima Council 
Fatima Event Center 

1040 North Post Road 
  

ALL are WELCOME.  You do not have to belong to the Knights to 
attend. 
  

Sunday, November 12 at 1:00 PM 
Colts Watching Party 
“FREE” 
  

Thursday, November 16 at 1:00 PM – Silvertones 
Come play cards & other games 

 

Little Friends Playgroup 
Come join us for some toddler 
playtime for little ones age 
newborn to 3 years!  This is a 
chance for young children and 
their parents/caregivers to meet 

and make new friends (adults will stay with the children 
they bring during this time). 
 

The playgroup will be held in the St. Therese Room in the 
Parish Center during these times: 
 

Monday, November 13, 10:00-11:00 a.m. 
Monday, November 20, 10:00-11:00 a.m. 
 

Any questions, please contact Jo Eaton at 317-408-5009 or 
Rachel Marks at 317-408-3614. 
 

 
(grades 8 thru 12) 

YOUTH CHOIR will practice on Sunday, November 19, from 7 p.m. 

until 8:15 p.m. in Church. New members are needed.  We have 

recently lost four members to college so please consider joining us.   

Parents, encourage your kids in grades 8 through 12, and consider 

making the sacrifice to help them participate. They practice one 

Sunday evening per month and sing at the 6 p.m. Sunday evening 

Mass on the 1
st

 and 4
th

 Sunday of each month, arriving at 5 p.m. to 

practice before Mass.  This group makes a huge contribution to our 

liturgy! We will especially welcome new eighth graders to this 

practice as well as other new members.   Please consider it!  
 

Youth choir will sing at 6 p.m. Mass on Sundays November 26 and 

December 3, meeting in Church at 5 p.m. 
 

YOUTH ROOM will be open for pizza on Sunday, November 26, 

after the 6 p.m. Mass until 8:30 pm.   Please to stop in !  

 

Our 3rd session for students and 

team members only will be on 

Sunday, December 3, in the 

parish center from 7:00 p.m. until 9:00 p.m.    
 

LECTORS will need their 

new workbooks for the 

year beginning with the 

readings of December 2 and 3. Please pick up 

your copy in the sacristy. 

 

 
The Parish Life Commission will host “Journey into Advent: 
Faith, Family, and Fun" on Monday, November 20, from 6:00-
7:30 p.m. in the school cafeteria.  This is an opportunity for 
families to reflect on the meaning of Advent before it begins on 
December 3. The evening will begin with dinner (pizza).  
Following dinner each family will be given the opportunity to 
make an Advent Calendar.  The evening is free, but reservations 
are needed.  Please call the Parish Center if you plan on 
attending.  If you have any questions, please contact Peggy Clegg 
at pclegg@littleflowerparish.org or at 357-8352. 
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BECAUSE OF THE THANKSGIVING HOLIDAY  

THE DEADLINE FOR THE NOVEMBER 25/26 BULLETIN  

IS NOON ON WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 15.  

Please submit any information you want in the bulletin 

to Lisa Gibbons at lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org. 

THANK YOU. 

 

LITTLE FLOWER 

CHRISTMAS CHOIR 

Preparations for Little Flower 
Christmas Choir are right 
around the corner.  Every year, 
our adult choir welcomes in 

adults from inside and outside the parish who may not want to 
commit to the choir on a year-round basis.  We also welcome 
parish or school children in grades 6 and above who wish to 
join.   
 

The Christmas Choir rehearses on the 5 Tuesdays prior to 
Christmas at 7 p.m., beginning on Tuesday, November 21.  
Practice ends at 8:30 p.m. the first week, and at 9:00 p.m. the 
remaining weeks.   
 

The choir will then sing at the 10 p.m. Mass on Christmas Eve 
and the 10:30 a.m. Masses on Sunday, December 31 and 
Sunday January 7.   
 

Members are asked to commit to four of the five practices and 
are also asked to commit to two of the three Masses at which 
the Christmas Choir sings unless special circumstances exist 
and arrangements are made in advance.   Special arrangements 
will be made for returning college students.  
 

Questions should be directed to Tom Costello at 
tcostello@littleflowerparish.org   Please consider being a part 

of this special tradition!  

 

Ladies Club News 

The December Ladies Club Meeting will be held 

on Thursday, December 7 and will feature stocking stuffing 

for the poor (bring toiletries to stuff the socks), Christmas 

caroling and Christmas cheer.  We will have a pitch-in:  

Letters A-J - appetizers, Letters K-R - salads and Letters S-Z - 

Desserts.   
 

Due to insufficient participation, we will not have wine/vase 

painting. 
 

The Ladies Club will be selling Warm Glow Candles. There are 

order forms at the Church doors and we will sell them at our 

Bake Sale on December 2, and 3.  Please support the Ladies 

Club by purchasing a candle. 
 

For the first time, we will be caroling at nursing homes in the 

Little Flower area.  If interested, please come to the 

December meeting, watch the bulletin for more details, or 

contact Rita Chapman 317-709-7879. 

 

The Gabriel Project is operated with the grace of God and the 
generosity of volunteers.  The volunteers - nurses, counselors, 

and drivers - are the eyes, ears and arms doing God's work - 
helping families and saving babies.   
 

Drivers Needed 
The Gabriel mobile unit is beautiful 

and many families are helped and 
lives are saved because it brings 

hope and help wherever it is 
needed.   
 

'Gabriel' goes somewhere Monday 

through Friday thanks to our volunteers. We rely on all our 
volunteers, but 'Gabriel' stays parked at the Kile residence 

without drivers. 
 

Time Commitment 
If you can drive one day a week, every other week or once a month, 
please contact Linda Kile at 317-213-4778 or linda@goangels.org. 
 

Driving Qualifications 
A regular driver's license is all that you need to drive 'Gabriel'.  If 
you want to take the vehicle 'around the block' to see how it feels, 

we understand and will be happy to go with you 

 

RCIA – Rite of Acceptance 
The initial inquiry period for our parish’s group of inquirers will be 
moving into the second stage, with our first opportunity to go through 
the Rite of Acceptance into the Order of Catechumens on 

Sunday, November 19, at the 8:30 a.m. Mass. The first phase of the 
journey has been a time to hear the mystery of Christ proclaimed. We 
ask you to please pray for the inquirers as they continue their journey 
and for our RCIA process as we assist them. We invite you to take an 
active role in welcoming our soon-to-be catechumens and candidates, 
and to be models of faith and Christian charity for them.  

 
Spreading the Holiday Scrip 

Shopping Cheer! 
Believe or not, the holidays are quickly 
approaching! This year has flown by, but 
rest assured, there is no need to panic 
about the hustle and bustle that lies ahead 
in the weeks to come. Instead make plans 
to make the most of the Holiday Season 

by purchasing gift cards through our Scrip Program! There are 
Scrip Order Forms at all the entrances of Church.  Orders are 
placed on Tuesdays, and are available for pickup on Fridays. 
(Payment must accompany your order.) You may drop off 
order forms at the Parish Office, through School, or the 
collection basket.  We also have an assortment of gift-cards on 
hand to purchase. If you have any questions please call Lisa at 
the parish office, 357-8352 ext. 33.    

 

THE STORY OF GOD DOCUMENTARY 
The Franciscan Hermitage, 3650 E. 46th Street,  

is presenting Part 2 of the “Story of God”  

on Friday, November 17, from 7 – 9 p.m. 
What do you believe about good and evil? How do you deal with 

“evil” in your life? Do you believe in “The End Days,” or an 
Apocalypse? How do these ideas affect your daily life? Suggested 

donation is $10. Limited seating – please RSVP at 317-545-0742 or 
email lulugk@att.net.  
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